

INTERNATIONAL UNION OF POLICE ASSOCIATIONS

THE ONLY UNION FOR LAW ENFORCEMENT OFFICERS

SAM A. CABRAL International President

MICHAEL V. CRIVELLO International Secretary-Treasurer

November 7, 2022

Officer Evan Barone Middletown Police Department C/O Scott Gallagher 2 James Street Middletown, NY 10940

Dear Officer Barone:

Congratulations on being selected as State Top Cop of the Year in New York. You certainly deserve this prestigious honor and recognition.

Your actions on August 29, 2020 demonstrate the courage and calm under fire that exemplify the behavior and performance that we all strive to have when faced with such deadly encounters. You are an example of the very best of those who have ever pinned on a badge.

Your actions saved lives, including your own, and while wounded, resulted in the arrest of an armed and dangerous criminal. They are in the very highest traditions of this profession.

Congratulations on receiving this award and thank you for your service.

Fraternally,

Sam A. Cabral

International President

CC: Anthony Solfaro, President, N.Y. State Union of Police Assn., #8